
Did President Trump Drain the Swamp?
Nope!

I am an American conservative. I do not buy the policies the Democratic party
tries to sell me. When Donald Trump defeated Hillary Clinton in the 2016
presidential election, I rejoiced. To say I don’t like Hilary Clinton is an
understatement. She smiles for the cameras but when the cameras are off she
curses out and despises people she considers under her, even those who are
working to protect her, Secret Service personnel!

And I did like Donald Trump. He offered the American public something they
hadn’t experienced before: An outsider to Washington who claimed he would
“drain the Swamp”, meaning get rid of the people in the government who have
their own vested interests in mind, people who are members of organizations
that do NOT have the American public’s best interests at heart.

Has President Trump drained the Swamp the past four years? I submit to you
not only has he not drained the Swamp but he also appointed Swamp members
into his cabinet and as his advisors!

What exactly is “the Swamp”? My research tells me that the Council on Foreign
Relations (CFR) and the Biderburgers comprise most of the Swamp if not all of
it! Trump has not identified these people as “the Swamp” even though they are
the Swamp!

Below is a list of Swamp members from Trump’s Swamp List: His Advisors &
Cabinet Who Are CFR & Bilderberg Attendees. He did fire some but appointed
other Swamp members to take their place.

John P. Abizaid, Ambassador to Saudi Arabia (Individual CFR member)

Elliott Abrams, Special Envoy on Venezuela (Individual CFR member)

James H. Baker, Director of the Office of Net Assessment (Bilderberg
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attendee)

Barbara Barrett, Secretary of the Air Force (Individual CFR member,
Bilderberg attendee)

David Bohigian, Executive Vice President of the Overseas Private Investment
Corporation (Individual CFR member)

John Bolton, National Security Advisor (Individual CFR member)

Dan R. Brouillette, Deputy Secretary of Energy (Individual CFR member)

Elaine Chao, United States Secretary of Transportation (CFR Individual
member)

Richard Clarida, Vice Chairman of the Federal Reserve (CFR Individual member)

Jay Clayton, Chair of the Securities and Exchange Commission (CFR corporate
member)

Gary Cohn, Director of the National Economic Council (CFR corporate member)

Paul Dabbar, Under Secretary of Energy for Science, (Individual CFR member)

Jamie Dimon, Member of Strategic and Policy Forum (CFR corporate member)

Jim Donovan, Deputy Treasury Secretary (CFR corporate member)

Mark T. Esper, Acting Secretary of Defense, Secretary of the Army,
(Individual CFR member, CFR corporate member)

Larry Fink, Member of Strategic and Policy Forum (CFR corporate member)

Christopher A. Ford, Assistant Secretary for International Security and
Nonproliferation (Individual CFR member)

James S. Gilmore III, United States Ambassador to the Organization for
Security and Cooperation in Europe (Individual CFR member)

Lisa Gordon-Hagerty, National Security Advisor (Individual CFR member,
Bilderberg attendee)

Neil M. Gorsuch, Supreme Court Justice (Individual CFR member)

Harry B. Harris Jr., Ambassador to South Korea (Individual CFR member)

Vice Admiral Robert S. Harward, National Security Advisor (declined
appointment) (CFR corporate member)

Kevin Hassett, Chair of the Council of Economic Advisers (CFR fellow
traveler)

Robert Wood “Woody” Johnson IV, United States Ambassador to the United
Kingdom (Individual CFR member)



Kenneth I. Juster, Ambassador to India (Individual CFR member)

Robert Kadlec, Assistant Secretary of Health and Human Services (Preparedness
and Response), (Individual CFR member)

Lawrence Kudlow, Director of the National Economic Council (Individual CFR
member)

Jared Kushner, Senior Advisor to the President (Bilderberg attendee)

Christopher Landau, Ambassador to Mexico (Individual CFR member)

Robert Lighthizer, United States Trade Representative (Individual CFR member)

David R. Malpass, World Bank (Individual CFR member)

James Mattis, Secretary of Defense (Bilderberg attendee)

K.T. McFarland, Deputy National Security Adviser (Individual CFR member)

Brent McIntosh, Undersecretary for international affairs, Department of the
Treasury and General Counsel of the Department of the Treasury (Individual
CFR member)

Linda McMahon, Administrator of the Small Business Administration (CFR
corporate member)

Army Lt. General Herbert Raymond “H. R.” McMaster, National Security Advisor
(Individual CFR member, Bilderberg attendee)

Jim McNerney, Member of Strategic and Policy Forum (CFR corporate member)

Steve Mnuchin, Secretary of the Treasury (CFR corporate member)

Justin G. Muzinich, Deputy Secretary of the Treasury (Individual CFR member)

Denise Natali, Assistant Secretary of State for Conflict and Stabilization
Operations (Individual CFR member)

Indra Nooyi, Member of Strategic and Policy Forum (CFR corporate member,
Bilderberg attendee)

Rick Perry, Secretary of Energy (Bilderberg attendee)

Mike Pompeo, Secretary of State (Bilderberg attendee)

Matthew Pottinger, Senior Director of the National Security Council
(Bilderberg attendee)

Dina Powell, Deputy National Security Advisor for Strategy (CFR corporate
member)

Jerome Powell, Chairman of the Federal Reserve (Individual CFR member)



Mira R. Ricardel, Deputy National Security Advisor (Individual CFR member)

Ginni Rometty, Member of Strategic and Policy Forum (CFR corporate member)

William B. Roper Jr., Assistant Secretary of the Air Force for Acquisition,
Technology, Logistics (Individual CFR member)

Jeffrey A. Rosen, Deputy Secretary of Transportation and Deputy Attorney
General (Individual CFR member)

Wilbur Ross, Secretary of Commerce (Bilderberg attendee)

Anthony Scaramucci, Director of Communications (Individual CFR member)

Nadia Schadlow, Deputy National Security Advisor for Strategy (Bilderberg
attendee)

Stephen Schwarzman, Member of Strategic and Policy Forum (CFR corporate
member)

Patrick Shanahan, Deputy Secretary of Defense and Secretary of Defense (CFR
corporate member)

Susan A. Thornton Assistant secretary for East Asian and Pacific affairs
(Individual CFR member)

Rex Tillerson, Secretary of State (CFR corporate member)

Rick L. Waddell, National Security Advisor (Individual CFR member)

Elizabeth E. Walsh, Director General of the United States Commercial Service
and Assistant Secretary of Commerce (Global Markets) (Individual CFR member)

Ray Washburne, President and CEO of the Overseas Private Investment
Corporation (Individual CFR member)

Jack Welch, Member of Strategic and Policy Forum (CFR corporate member)

Owen West, Assistant Secretary of Defense for Special Operations and Low-
Intensity Conflict (Individual CFR member)

Robert Wilkie, Secretary of Veterans Affairs (Individual CFR member)

Heather Ann Wilson, Secretary of the Air Force (Individual CFR member)

The Swamp is also known as the Deep State.

This post was inspired by a talk from Dr. Chuck Baldwin. He’s one of the only
evangelical Christians I know of who has told the truth about President
Trump.

If Trump supporters are offended by this article, I would think it’s because
they are putting too much trust in a man to save them! If you call yourself a
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Christian, a child of God, that is a no no!

Put not your trust in princes, nor in the son of man, in whom there is no
help. — Psalms 146:3

Further reading: Trump is with the Establishment After all
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